
Cathedral Active Parishioner Policy 
 

A Registered and Active family/individual is one who: 
 

1. Has formally registered and is participating in the life of the parish com-

munity for at least 3 months. 

2. Attends Mass at Cathedral at least 75% of all Sundays. 

3. Contributes financially to the parish according to ones means. 

4. Places the offertory envelope each week in the collection basket, even if 

empty. (If you forgot your envelope there are extra envelopes in the pews 

and tables at the back of the church.) 
 

Active member status in our database is essential for requesting the follow-

ing: 

 Parishioner tuition rate as CCS and BE High School 

 Endorsement to serve as a sacramental sponsor for Baptism or Confirma-

tion 

 Baptism, First Holy Communion, Confirmation or Marriage (for oneself 

or for one’s children, either at Cathedral or in another parish) 
 

Placing your envelope in the Sunday collection basket is an important aspect 

of parish stewardship. We are not called to make an equal gift but an equal 

sacrifice in proportion to the blessings given to us by God. The offertory bas-

ket carried in procession to the altar symbolizes our shared sacrifice offered 

to the Lord in thanksgiving. Placing your envelope in the basket, even if you 

have given electronically, symbolizes our share responsibility to support the 

Church and our parish and a communal offering of thanks. 
 

If you use electronic transfer to make your offertory contribution and other 

gifts, simply check the box “I attended Mass and/or gave electronically” on 

the empty envelope and then drop it in the collection basket. All envelopes in 

the collection basket are recorded in our parish database. 
 

Once six months elapses without any envelopes or online donations received, 

the account is marked as Inactive and envelopes are  no longer distributed. 

To begin receiving stewardship envelopes please contact Stephanie Stewart at  

executive.assistant@charlestoncathedral.com. 
 

For answers to frequently asked questions, please visit: 

www.charlestoncathedral.com/active-parish-policy-faq. 
 

 

 

 
 

Sacrament of Marriage: Either bride or groom must  be registered at the 

Cathedral at least 12 months before scheduling a date and beginning  the 6 

month marriage preparation. The bride/groom must meet the Active Pa-

rishioner Policy requirements. The Wedding Policy Booklet may be found 

on the Cathedral Website. Please contact Mrs. Stephanie Stewart at  

weddings@charlestoncathedral.com for more information. 

 

Baptisms: Parents desiring Baptism of their children must be registered at 

the Cathedral Parish and meet the Active Parishioner Policy requirements. 

More information on Baptism, including an online form, may be found on 

the Cathedral Website. To schedule to have your child baptized, please 

contact Ms. Cheryl LaRose at secretary@charlestoncathedral.com. 

Mass Schedule 
 15  January - 22 January  

 

Saturday 14 January         10:00 am Confessions 

                                5:30 pm Vigil Mass    Dr. & Mrs. Howard Vincent 

Sunday 15 January            9:00 am Mass                         Anthony Delzingaro + 

                  11:15 am Solemn Mass                          Pro Populo    

Monday 16 January            9:00 am Mass                             Timothy Prezzano + 

Tuesday 17 January          12:00pm Mass                                         Bob Hilber + 

Wednesday 18 January    9:00 am Mass                             Katerina Protopapa + 

                   9:30 am Confessions                                                                

Thursday 19 January        12:00 pm Mass                      Brigid Theresa Neary + 
 

Friday 20 January              9:00 am Mass                                     Alfred Garcia + 

Saturday 21 January         10:00 am Confessions 

                                5:30 pm Vigil Mass                     William Lazurek + 

Sunday 22 January            9:00 am Mass                             Timothy Prezzano + 

                  11:15 am Solemn Mass                          Pro Populo       

  
   

Sunday Morning Masses are broadcast live in the lower chapel for overflow 

capacity. Please come upstairs for Communion. 

 
Weekly Offertory Reports -  8 January 2023 

 

   Offertory               $11,560.69 

   Electronic Offertory                $7,887.44 

   Total Offertory              $19,448.13 
 

    Sincere thanks for your generosity. Every gift matters! 
 

 
Automatic Online Giving! If you wish to give electronically, it may be 

done via our secure web portal. Use the QR code above or go to 

charlestoncathedral.com and click on the blue and green online giving 

button at the top of the page.  

Donate by text! Send a text to 843-580-1719 with the amount you would 

like to contribute. Make sure to use the dollar sign before the amount. 

(example: $25). 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal donations should be made payable to “Bishop’s 

Annual Appeal.” 

Bicentennial Payments should be made payable to CCFSC. Mail to 

Bicentennial Campaign Office, P.O. Box 31257, Charleston, SC 29417 
 

 
 

Parking Pass 14-15 January  
 

Scan barcode for 3 hours parking at City Garage  

93 Queen Street. 

Or visit charlestoncathedral.com/parking  

The Cathedral of St. John the Baptist 
120 Broad Street 

Charleston, SC 29401 

 

Most Rev. Jacques Fabre-Jeune, CS Bishop of Charleston 

Monsignor D. Anthony Droze,VG  Administrator Pro-Tempore 

vicargeneraldroze@charlestondiocese.org 

Deacon Thomas Baranoski 

Deacon Jim Letendre 

Deacon Charles Olimpio 

Mrs. Stephanie Stewart        Executive Assistant to the Rector 

executive.assistant@charlestoncathedral.com 

Mrs. Diane Horkey            Morning Secretary 

parish.secretary@charlestoncathedral.com 

Ms. Cheryl LaRose         Afternoon Secretary 

secretary@charlestoncathedral.com 

Mr. Scott Powell            Director of Sacred Music 

music.director@charlestoncathedral.com 

Mrs. Margaret Hill                                                          Bookkeeper 

bookkeeper@charlestoncathedral.com 

 

 
Parish Office Hours: 9 am-4 pm Monday-Friday 

 
Office Number: 843-724-8395 

 
After Hours Emergency Line:  843-724-6376  

(in the event of a medical emergency or death after office hours) 

 

www.charlestoncathedral.com 
 

Pregnant? Need Help? Birthright 843-556-4403  

Lowcountry Pregnancy Center 843-553-3505  

St. Vincent de Paul Society  843-727-1577 

 

PARISH BULLETIN 
 

Second Sunday in Ordinary Time: Year A 
 
 

15 January 2023 

  



Please note: the Parish Office will be closed Monday 16 January in 

observance of Martin Luther King Day. It will reopen Tuesday 17 

January at 9am. 
 

****There is no Religious Education on Sunday 15 January.**** 

 

Farewell Mass for Daughters of St. Paul 

Bishop Jacques Fabre-Jeune, CS, will celebrate Mass at 2:00 p.m. 

Sunday, Jan. 29, to say goodbye to and thank the Daughters of St. 

Paul for their many years of service to the faithful of South Carolina. 

The Mass will be held at the Cathedral of St. John the Baptist, 120 

Broad Street in Charleston, with a light reception following.  
 

Thank You Letter from Lowcountry Pregnancy Center  

Dear Friends at the Cathedral of St. John the Baptist,  
 

WOW!  What an amazing blessing you all are to the Lowcoun-

try Pregnancy Center! 
 

Your sacrificial giving of the multiple car seats, pack and 

plays, high chairs, strollers, and other items brought tears of 

joy to all of us here! It is truly an enormous blessing to be able 

to offer "equipment" items to our new parents upon comple-

tion of their parenting classes. Your overflowing generosity 

speaks volumes to our clients and shows them how the 

Charleston Community loves and supports them in choos-

ing  life!  
 

A very big THANK YOU for your continued support to the 

LPC Ministry and to the families we serve.  It is a privilege to 

partner with you in sharing the love of Jesus to moms and 

dads in our community and to give them life-affirming care, 

education and encouragement as they choose life. 

If you or any of your parishioners would like to have a tour of 

our center, please let me know, and I would be thrilled to set 

something up.  

Sincerely,  

Kim Incampo Director of Development  

Lowcountry Pregnancy Center  
 

Pictures of the LPC baby boutique may be found on our Respect 

Life Page: https://charlestoncathedral.com/respect-life-natural-

family-planning/. 

 

Thank You Letter from SOUL 

Many thanks to the Pro-Life Committee and parishioners at Cathe-

dral of St. John the Baptist for their generous Angel Tree donations! 

They provided Christmas gifts for several of our families in need, as 

well as helping to stock our Care Closet with ongoing essentials. 

Please Pray For…  

 

Charles Bateman, David Carter, John Devane, Brittani DeVore, 

Michael Keenan, Cheryl LaRose, Dorothy Luhrs, Candy O’Brian, 

Norbert Stiepel, Joe Swartz 
 

The above names have been submitted for prayers during the last 

30 days or have been identified as long term need for prayer. 

Please contact the office to add a name to the list.  

Events at Cathedral 
16 January - 20 January 

 

Sunday  15 January           10:15 am Coffee & Talk @ the Post-Roe Era 

         No Café 

         No Religious Education 

Monday 16 January          Parish Office Closed MLK Day  

Tuesday 17 January           9:00 am Faith sharing: Conference Room 

          10:30 am Bible Study: Conference Room 

Wednesday 18 January     9:30 am ADORATION 

         5:15 pm SVdP: Conference Room 

                      6:30 pm RCIA: 2nd Floor Cathedral Center 

          7:00 pm Benediction 

                                              7:00 pm Young Adults: Hall 

Thursday 19 January        12:30 pm Prayer Apostolate: LC 

Sunday  22 January           10:15 am Café 

         10:15 am Religious Education 

         10:15 am High School Youth 

         12:15pm Café 

  

 

   

The Charleston Catholic School 

For National Law Enforcement Appreciation Day, CCS students 

made thank you cards for our school officer. A few students also 

went to Charleston Police Headquarters to give thank you cards 

from our school. We are grateful for Officer Sean and other law 

enforcement for keeping our school and community safe.  
 

Luck O' The Irish Auction is on Saturday 11 March from 6-10 pm. 

Tickets & Sponsorships now on sale! Tickets are $75 per person or 

2 for $125. Visit www.charlestoncatholic.com 

 

Catholic Radio in SC’s  new app, called MediaTrix 

Catholic Radio in SC’s  new app, called MediaTrix, to be a gate-

way for engaging Catholic thought. Featuring an easy-to-use plat-

form with 12 portals, the app presents podcasts, blog posts and 

24/7 broadcasting from Catholic Radio. The app is free and availa-

ble on the Apple Store and Google Play. Search for “MediaTrix” 

and look for the logo: a blue rose on a white background. 

 

Retrouvaille Weekend 

Retrouvaille has helped thousands of couples heal and renew their 

marriage.  This widely recognized organization will bring its 

weekend to the Catholic Conference Center on January 13-15. Visit 

helpourmarriage.org, or call 704-702-2112 for more information.    

PARISH NEWS 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Adoration Wednesday  8  January 
 

Start your new year growing closer to God! Please prayerfully con-

sider becoming an official (or unofficial!) weekly adorer at Wednes-

day Adoration for an hour. Especially needed for the 1-2pm and 2-

3pm timeslots. We hope to have multiple Weekly Adorers for each 

timeslot and available substitutes.  
 

Eucharistic Ministers Needed 

Monsignor Droze would like to have additional Communion sta-

tions at each Mass.  If you are interested in serving Cathedral in this 

capacity, please contact the Parish Office. Training will be provided. 

 

Together in Holiness Marriage Conference 

On February 11, 2023, Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church will pre-

sent Together in Holiness Marriage Conference by the St. John Paul II 

Foundation and the Diocese of Charleston. Registration is $64/

couple and $40/individual. Visit togetherinholiness.org or email 

cameron@forlifeandfamily.org.  

 

Bus Trip to Noah’s Ark! 

Tour Directors For St. Michael Joyful Hearts Group, Murrells Inlet, 

SC & the S. Carolina Catholic Cursillo invite you to a Kentucky, 

Ohio & Tennessee Bus Trip from June 19-23. See Noah’s Ark, Crea-

tion Museum & more!  Cost Only $699 per person. Includes Motor 

coach, Hotels, Admission to activities and 6 Meals. The Bus Leaves 

From St. Michael Church, Murrells Inlet, Columbia & Spartanburg. 

Call Rev. Tom Sees 843-957-4127 or Sandy Sees 843-340-9745. 

 

 


